
I

Clackamas Community College Vol. XVIII, No. 17 Wednesday, March 6, 1985

College Board selects five presidential finalists
Clackamas Community 

College’s Board of Directors 
chose five out of six top can­
didates recommended by the 
presidential screening commit­
tee as the final few who will be 
interviewed for the job of Col­
lege president at a special 
meeting held Feb. 28.

Each candidate will be inter­
viewed on campus by the 
Board between the dates of 
March 7-21. The interviews 
will be held at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Barlow Board Room.

The names of the final can­
didates and the dates they will 
be interviewed are as follows:

March 7-Dr. Paul E. 
Kreider, currently serving. as 
vice-president of Mount Hood 
Community College

March 12- Dr. Kenneth J. 
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Minnaert, who is the president 
of South Puget Sound Com­
munity College in Olympia, 
Wash.

March 14- Dr. John S. 
Keyser, vice president for in­
struction at Linn-Benton 
Community College

March 20- Dr. Marijane A. 
Paulsen, vice president/dean 
of instruction at the College of 
the Canyons in Valencia, 
Calif.

March 21- Dr. Marvin W. 
Weiss, president at Nor­
theastern Junior College in 
Sterling, Colo.

According to information in 
a March 5 Oregonian article, 
Weiss, 51, has been president 
of Northeastern Junior Col­
lege for 5 1/2 years. Former 
jobs for Weiss included serv­
ing at the College for 10 years, 
teaching at Forest Grove High 
School and working as a vice 

principal at St. Helens Senior 
High School.

Kreider, 53, has served at 
Mount Hood Community Col­
lege since 1980. His career in 
education has included work­
ing as a school psychologist 
with the Lansing, Mich., 
public schools, a clinical 
psychologist at the Veterans 
Hospital in Battle Creek, 
Mich., as well as serving as 
director of special education 
and vocational rehabilitation 
at Mankato State University in 
Minnesota and interim presi­
dent of Clark County Com­
munity College in Las Vegas, 
Nev.

Minnaert, 42, joined South 
Puget Sound Community Col­
lege in 1975 as dean of instruc­
tion, and eventually became 
the president of the college in 
1980. His career in education 

includes working as a high 
school teacher in 1966 and as a 
curriculum specialist at Col­
orado State University.

Keyser ,40, has been with 
Linn-Benton Community Col­
lege since 1982. He has 
previously served for five 
years at Mount Hood Com­
munity College as dean of stu­
dent relations and at the 
University of Colorado as ad­
ministrative assistant and

Mini-courses part 
of enrollment effort

By J. Jason 
Of The Print

A major part of the 
Clackamas Community Col­
lege Enrollment Management 
Plan is the newly devised Spr­
ing Break Short Courses, of­
fered on different dates bet­
ween March 2-23. A total of 
30 new courses will be offered.

Organized by Lee Fawcett, 
assistant dean of student ser­
vices and chairman of the 
Enrollment Management 
Planning Committee, the main 
goal of the new courses is to 
increase low enrollment by at­
tracting potential students. 
“There are many potential 
students who aren’t able to 
take, full-term college 
courses,” Fawcett said.

The suggestion for the short 
courses was first made by the 
plan’s Marketing Task Force. 
“Mount Hood Community 
College has tried the same 
thing and it seems successful,” 
Fawcett said.

The courses themselves are 
organized under eight title 

assistant director of admis­
sions.

Paulsen, 39, has worked at 
the College of the Canyons 
since 1983. Other jobs for her 
included working as a biology 
teacher at Rio Hondo College 
in Whittier, Calif, and chair­
man of the department of 
biology and later dean of 
science technology at Indian 
Valley College in Novato, 
Calif.

areas: Math and Science, 
Computer Literacy, Com­
munication Skills, Business 
and Management, Career 
Planning, Opportunities of the 
’80s, Focus on Women and 
House and Garden.

“Many of the classes are be­
ing taught by the same instruc­
tors who teach the full-term 
classes,” Fawcett added.

Some classes will be non­
credit courses, but many will 
contain one credit. “There are 
some which will be held on 
one-day workshops. Others 
will be on two consecutive 
Saturdays or on evenings. The 
credit classes still must meet 10 
hours to be eligible for a 
credit,” Fawcett said.

Registration has already 
started and it is designed to be 
an easy process. Phone-in and 
walk-in enrollment will be em­
phasized.

Another similar “short 
course” plan is in the works 
for the end of spring term. The 
planning committee will 
discuss and organize this pro­
ject following winter term.

Whatfs inside

ELC auction offers "Towards Zero” Cagers, grapplers finish
unique items for bidding opens March 7 up seasons
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